STC Climate Action Group Report No. 1: Jan.29th, 2010
We had our first meetings this week so thanks to everyone who attended. For those that couldn’t make it this report is intended to keep you informed about the work. These are some of the first groups to be set up in the UK and hopefully we can be a model for employee involvement on sustainable development issues. In summary the meetings covered the following:

1. Outline of the Climate Solidarity Project – This is a government funded project to support staff engagement on climate change. South Thames College support the project and the establishment of Climate Action Groups (CAGs) as a way of bringing staff together on this issue. It is project-led by the University and College Union (UCU) but is open to all staff who want to get involved.
2. Launch Meetings 
These were held in: 

~ Carlton House -25/1/10

          ~ Wandsworth – 26/1/10

          ~ Tooting – 28/1/10
Interest has also been expressed on the Roehampton site and it is hoped to set up a group during the Spring term. The Merton site will also be contacted with a view to having a CAG in place before the Easter break.
3. Participation

Fifty staff had expressed an interest in getting involved. Not everyone was able to attend the launch meetings. Finding a time that suits everyone is not possible so we will have a flexible approach to meeting and communicating. The important thing is that everyone knows what is going on and you will be kept informed through a variety of feedback methods.
4. Register on the website
One thing everyone should do to start with is register on the Climate Solidarity website.  www.climatesolidarity.org.uk
This involves completing an Introductory Questionnaire covering things like:
· Energy use in your home

· Travel arrangements

· Food and food waste

· Environmental attitudes

· Environmental influence at work

I know many of us suffer from ‘survey overload’ but please try and find the time to complete this. You will also find a lot of useful tips and           advice on the site.

5. Update on ‘green’ issues in STC
CAGs are an important way of keeping staff informed and up to date on what the college is doing. The meetings discussed some of the initiatives taking place in February
· Student Go Green event –  Stalls will be run between 12.00 – 2.00pm at Wandsworth on Feb.2nd and Tooting on Feb.4th 

· Greening the curriculum – Staff will be sent guidance on integrating sustainable development into tutorials during Go Green week. A working group will meet on Feb.2nd to identify longer term arrangements related to adapting existing courses and piloting new provision.

· STC Environment Working Group – The meeting on Feb. 12th will provide an opportunity to feed-in some of the issues discussed at the CAG meetings.

6. Carlton House Green issues 
· Electricity use – Review the power-down arrangements for equipment

· Waste – Uncertainty about whether recycling being carried out by the cleaning company
· Publicity  - Signage needs to be improved for recycling and other issues
· Travel to work – Car share arrangements should be explored. This could be linked to allocation of spaces in the car park
7. Wandsworth Green issues
· Paper use – In some departments there has been a huge increase.
· Energy use – In some parts of the site the temperature is not effectively controlled eg.Tower block
· Water – Percussion taps on for too long in the Men’s Toilet.
· Waste – Lack of recycling. Unnecessary use of paper cups in the canteen that are not recycled
· Publicity – Lack of information on recycling and other issues
· Travel to work – Need for a review of travel policy arrangements
8. Tooting Green Issues

· Recycling – No recycling at all in student areas. Nothing in offices for anything other than paper
· Transport – Unresolved issue of secure cycle storage / Review of transport arrangements between sites
· Green roofs – Converting the tin roofs into green roofs
· Personal travel – Steps had been taken to reduce the number of car journeys
Get more people involved

Tell your colleagues about the groups. Another meeting will be arranged in March before the end of term. Don’t wait until then to keep in contact with any ideas or issues. The college has made a commitment to cut carbon emissions by 10% this year. We can help to achieve this and make a difference to our individual carbon footprint at the same time.
